MT. SAN ANTONIO COLLEGE
BOOKSTORE COMMISSION

MINUTES

November 18, 2008

VOTING:  Dyrell Foster, Mike Gregoryk, John Heneise, Ramon Pineda, Chisato Uyeki and Brandie White

NON-VOTING:  Jay Devers

ABSENT:  Linda Baldwin, Martha Diaz, Yesenia Leon, Suzanne Luetjen, Lisa Romo and one student representative

The meeting was called to order by Brandie White, Chairperson, at 12:30 p.m.

INTRODUCTIONS

Each person present introduced himself/herself.  It was stated that Chisato Uyeki will now be replacing Pauline Swartz as the Academic Senate representative on this committee.

AGENDA/ADDITIONS/DELETIONS

Jay Devers requested that the following be added under VII. Reports:

D. Report by Dyrell Foster on Textbook Task Force Committee.

MINUTES
It was moved by Dyrell Foster, seconded by Mike Gregoryk, to approve the minutes of September 23, 2008.  Motion carried.

BUSINESS

A.
September, 2008 – Financial Report – Jay Devers reported that the month of September was better than budgeted.  Brandie White asked the question of why Operating Expenses were down.  Jay Devers answered that with a long rush, our bank card discount was less and our data processing was less.  Ramon Pineda asked if students are buying books after the refund period?  Jay Devers stated that students do still buy books after the refund period and that returns are down when buying books later.

B.
Association Dues – Jay Devers reported that the Bookstore has been involved and active in the following associations for many years:

California Association of College Stores (CACS)

$  633

National Association of College Stores (NACS)

 1,150

Campus Computer Resellers Alliance (CCRA)

    100
Connect2One






 2,100

Used Textbook Association




    300

It was moved by John Heneise, seconded by Dyrell Foster, to approve agenda items A. and B. and recommended that item B., in the total amount of $4,283, be taken to the next Auxiliary Services Board of Directors meeting for approval.  Motion carried.

INFORMATION/ANNOUNCEMENTS

A.
Auxiliary Services Holiday Tea – Jay Devers invited everyone to come to the Auxiliary Services Holiday Tea on Thursday, December 4, 2008, from 2:00-3:30 p.m.  The theme this year is “Eight Maids A Milking.”  The collector’s pin will be given at the door.  Faculty and staff are invited and a discount is given on merchandise purchased except on required books, class rings, computers and sale or promotional items.  The students on the Bookstore Commission were invited to come.  Refreshments will be served.  The invitation will be sent out by email as a campus announcement.

B.
Bookstore Open Earlier During Finals Week – Jay Devers reported that the Bookstore will be open at 7:00 a.m. during Finals week (December 8-12, 2008) to accommodate students needing to buy supplies.  Signage will be put out and he requested that the students announce this time change in their area.
REPORTS
A.
Book Buy Back – Jay Devers reported that book buy back will be the week of Finals (December 8-13, 2008) at three sites:  the Bookstore, the Express Stop and limited hours of 10:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. at Lot F.  In the Spring semester they are thinking about looking at a set-up site for book buy back at the new Science building area.
B.
Spring Requisitions – Jay Devers reported that the Spring textbook requisitions were due November 16, 2008, so if they are not in, they are late.
C.
Construction Update – Jay Devers reported that during the last four weeks we have been remodeling offices in the Bookstore to accommodate the Accounting Office from Building 9D.  We hope it is finished before the Tea.  Mike Gregoryk reported that the Accounting Office move would be done no later than February.
D.
Textbook Task Force Committee – Dyrell Foster reported how this committee was formed.  Chisato Uyeki and Suzanne Luetjen are on this committee.  We have been asked by the Chancellor’s Office about what we can do about the cost of textbooks and to look at policies.  One policy they would like the faculty to consider is to commit to using a textbook for at least a two-year period before changing and to work with the Bookstore.  It would be a big savings to students to be able to buy a used textbook over two-three years.  They would like to do a presentation on Flex Day in the Spring semester.  To keep this committee updated, we will make this an agenda item for all meetings in the future.
OPEN FORUM
Brandie White had two questions regarding book buy back criteria.  Is there any way students can know ahead if books will be bought back?  Also, what are textbook prices and where do they come from?  Jay Devers could only answer that the Bookstore can tell somewhat from textbook requisitions they receive from instructors.  He will ask Suzanne Luetjen if we have a list of buy back books we can make available to students.  We do not know if something can be ready for this book buy back.  It was also mentioned that if you buy your books at the Bookstore and have bought a current A.S. sticker, students will save money at the beginning of the semester.
Ramon Pineda mentioned that finals are coming up and students need to buy blue books.  The students are working on sustainability on campus.  Is there a way of moving from the blue book to selling and using only the green book?  An environmental group on campus gave away green books.  Jay Devers stated that the Bookstore does offer both books.  The student has a choice to buy either one of them.  Most recyclables are more expensive and the green book may cost more than the blue book.  It was mentioned that our plastic bags are recyclable.  Paper bags are not strong enough for us to use.  He will have Suzanne Luetjen look at the difference in price and how many of each is sold at the Bookstore.  We would need to stream back and have less and less available before we could only have green books.  (After this meeting, Jay Devers checked with Suzanne Luetjen about the cost and how many books we have on hand right now.  The blue books and the green books are the same price and we are carrying more green books than blue books now.)
ADJOURN
The meeting adjourned at 12:57 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for March 24, 2009.

Respectfully submitted,

Jean Pierce

Administrative Secretary

